
(804) 445-3.814 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
Waste Management Division 
Mr. Carl Froede 
345 Courtland Street, N.E. 
Atlanta, Georgia 30365 

Re: Minor Amendment to Camp Lejeune Federal Facilities 
Agreement 

Dear Mr. Froede: 

Atlantic Division, Naval Facilities Engineering Command, and 
MCB Camp Lejeune recommend a minor amendment to the 
MCB Camp Lejeune Federal Facilities Agreement (FFA). This 
amendment addresses what constitutes official receipt of the 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and North Carolina 
Department of Environment, Health, and Natural Resources (DEHNR) 
review comments on primary and secondary documents. 

,- 
MCB Camp Lejeune is required to submit revised documents within a 
specified time (i.e., 60 days, 30 days) of receipt of EPA and 
DEHNR comments. The FFA does not address what constitutes the 
official start date in instances in which the EPA and DEHNR 
comments are not received on the same date. 

We propose the official start date is the date of receipt of the 
last comments received. 

As discussed with you in our meeting of April 16, 1991, we 
consider this a "minor ministerial @I change to the FFA which can 
be amended per FFA Section XXXV., AMENDMENT OF AGREEMENT, by 
unanimous written agreement by the EPA, DEHNR, and 
MCB Camp Lejeune. We request your written response by 
May 10, 1991. 

Sincerely, 

P. A. RAKOWSKI, P.E. 
Head 
Environmental Programs Branch 
Environmental Quality Division 
By direction of the Commander 

copy to: 
CMC (LFL) 
COMNAVFACENGCCM (Code 18) 
MCB Camp Lejeune (AC/S, Environmental Management) 
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